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Dear friends !

In the current year, it is the result of the invaluable support of all of you, due
to which the central leadership was able to put many issues effectively before the
competent authorities of the department, Prasar Bharati and the Ministry,
despite adverse circumstances in accordance with the aspirations of all of you
towards perfection & continued marching forward. Some of these key issues are,
such as positive and unprecedented progress in the association's recognition
process, the ACP issue of all our Helper brothers, merger of Technician and Senior
Technician and giving them the position of Junior Broadcast Engineer,
Replacement scale of Engineering Assistant. Due to closure of LPTV / DMC in all
zones of the country, our member's transfers to be adjusted in abundance and
some member's personal problems resolved so.

On the basis of the trust of all of you and the strength of cooperation, | find
myself able to assure all of you that the time that we all have sown together in
the past year, time for all of them to flourish in positive form. The year is coming.
The General Secretary of the association, Mr. Anil Kumar Gupta, also gave details
of some achievements on the WhatsApp Group last week.

| would like to call upon all the members of the Association to keep the ADTEA
strong and reliable with full faith, support, and dedication in the new year, so that
we can promote the welfare of all the members.

With all the above commitment, | express my sincere and heartiest wishes for
the new year 2020 to all of you.

Happy New Year 2020

Shyam vir Singh

President, ADTEA



